Dr. Mark Hurwitz: Closing Luncheon Remarks

Well, this is a unique situation.  

Not only is this the Closing Luncheon for the 2002 ANSI Annual Conference, it is also the Opening Luncheon for the 2002 ANSI – SDO Legal Issues Forum that will be held later this afternoon.

So while some of us may be winding down, others among us will be revving up for a very informative afternoon.

For those of you whom I have not yet had an opportunity to meet, my name is Mark Hurwitz, and I am ANSI’s president and chief executive officer.   Thus, I have the distinct honor and pleasure to welcome each of you to this luncheon – whether it is your closing event, or your first ANSI event of the day. 

It is also my pleasure to acknowledge one of our sponsors for this year’s conference.

As noted in my opening remarks yesterday morning, ANSI was extremely honored to have nine organizations offer their financial support for this year’s conference.  Among these, the Open Text Corporation – who is our only Diamond Sponsor – also serves as a sponsor for today’s luncheon.

It is my pleasure to introduce to you Mr. John Shakleton, president and CEO of Open Text, who will provide a few words of welcome.

Introduction for Closing Luncheon Speaker

Ladies and Gentlemen, I hope you enjoyed your luncheon.  

Now, it is my pleasure to introduce our final speaker for the 2002 ANSI Annual Conference.

James Connaughton is the Director of the President’s Council on Environmental Quality, the White House Office charged with coordinating administration policy on environmental issues. Mr. Connaughton has made standards a key part of this Administration’s environmental policy, and is the author of the guidance sent to all agencies earlier this year suggesting that every Federal agency implement the use of an Environmental Management Standard, such as ISO 14000.

As a longtime participant in the standards community, his involvement and active support of the standardization community comes as no surprise. Mr. Connaughton’s service has included the Chairmanship of two sub-groups of the U.S. ISO TAG for ISO/TC-207: Eco-Labeling and Climate Change; he also served as the U.S. policy expert for the ISO TMB group on climate change. 

Mr. Connaughton has served in his current role since June of 2001, after being nominated by the President and confirmed by the U.S. Senate.  Prior to joining the Bush Administration, Mr. Connaughton was a partner in the law firm Sidley Austin Brown & Wood in its Environmental Practice Group. His work covered a wide range of environmental policy and international trade and standards issues.   

Standards That Make a Difference Survey Drawing

Before we adjourn this afternoon, we have one more order of business to address. 

This past June, ANSI announced the launch of the Standards That Make a Difference survey, an online survey that called for the identification of standards, or a family of standards, considered to be the “most valuable” – and an explanation of why. 

I was pleased to see the positive responses received from a number of ANSI’s members and constituents. 

Highlighting standards that “make a difference” has not only provided the necessary “real life” examples that bring additional awareness of the important work being done in the standards community, but has also given ANSI valuable information to showcase in its publicity efforts. If you haven’t already done so, I encourage you to visit the tabletop exhibit outside in the hallway displaying the various responses received for this survey. 

As a part of the survey initiative, ANSI has accepted every eligible submission as an entry into a random drawing for a $300 Amazon.com gift certificate. The names of those individuals who submitted an entry are here in front of me, and I would like to take this opportunity to thank all those who participated.

But now, it is time for us to select a winner.   

And congratulations go to Dr. Ernest Julian, chief of the Office of Food Protection at the Rhode Island Department of Health, for his nomination of the standard BSR/NSF 4-200b Commercial Cooking, Rethermalization and Powered Hot Food.

Ladies and Gentlemen, this draws to a close the 2002 ANSI Annual Conference. Thank you for your participation.   We will look forward to seeing you next year!

